





## Annual General Meeting September 23, 2025

The Hunt Club Park Community Association (HCPCA) will be holding its Annual General Meeting (AGM) on Tuesday, September 23, 2025 at 7:00 pm., 370-2 Lorry Greenberg Dr.

HCPCA is the volunteer organization that holds the Summer and Winter Festivals at Elizabeth Manley Park as well as other events around the community.

HCPCA is looking for volunteers to bring new energy to stay relevant and sustainable. If you want to meet more people in your community what's happening in your neighbourhood and your city, consider becoming an active member of HCPCA.

We meet monthly with the City Councillor's Office for our ward and keep connected with our locally elected members in the provincial and federal parliaments. We participate in city planning sessions to deal with local concerns we may have as a community. We keep connected with our Community Police Officers and with our local Neighbourhood Watches.

meetings and we host information

To join us for the AGM, please e-mail huntclubpark@gmail.com and we will send you the agenda and coordinates for the meeting.

If you cannot join us for the AGM there is still an opportunity to join us in our monthly meetings held every fourth Tuesday each month. We look forward to your help to bring the community together in the 2025/2026 year.

ON K1G 4K7 ● 613.521.8626 ● admin@canopyinsurance.com ● canopyinsurance.com



Hunt Club Park Community Association

https://www.huntclubpark.ca/

https://twitter.com/HuntClubParkCA





## The value of volunteering

Have you ever wondered why someone didn't do something about that. I realized sometime ago that I could be that someone. I have been an active member of the Hunt Club Park Community for the last 34 years. I believe that if you want to live in a great community, then it's important to contribute time towards making it great. There are many volunteers in the community. When you look around, you will find volunteers on school councils. You will engage with volunteers at the Greenboro Library when you buy a used book. On a cold day, you will find volunteers clearing snow from the local rinks. Members of local neighbourhood watches volunteer their time to be the eyes and ears for their street as they report suspicious activity or share safety tips from our community police officers. Ottawa is filled with people giving their time, quietly and without fanfare.

The Hunt Club Park Community Association is looking for your help. Every organization needs new energy and ideas to stay relevant and sustainable. People move away, or move onto other things. Community improvement doesn't happen by itself or by magic. Our city is in the midst of major change... land development, public transit service changes, infrastructure renewal, waste management, among others. If you want to meet more people in your community and want to be in the loop about what's happening in your neighborhood and your city, consider becoming an active member of the Hunt Club Park Community Association. If you are interested in joining the Board, volunteers are welcome to support some of the following activities:

- Assisting with the Hunt Club Park quarterly Newsletter - i.e. writing articles, editing, photography
- Special events planning and helping out on the day of event
- Civic affairs i.e. participating in community consultations, civic/development/policing issues
- Youth representative
- Seniors representative

## A Look Back

Don't see anything here that "speaks" to you? If you have a specific interest or passion that makes Hunt Club Park a great place to live, please come talk to us! Also - for those in high school, the HCPCA gives high-school volunteer credits for hours volunteered.

It is hard to believe that another fiscal year for the Hunt Club Park Community Association has come and gone! We are looking forward to another year working with you! This year, we were able



## www.huntclubpark.ca

to hold our Winter Festival with sleigh rides, ice sculptures, and a fire pit for roasting marshmallows while we nibbled on hot dogs and drank hot chocolate.

- Participate in the Snow Tour to ensure Elizabeth Manley Park was cleared for the year's winter activities.
- Host a Skating Party at the ice rink in Calzavara Park and deliver a gift basket to Chuck Zammar, caretaker of the ice rink, to thank him for all his efforts.
- Ask the neighbourhood to help clear the Calzavara Ice Rink and on that one big snowfall and get the assistance of Councillor Bradley's office to bring in some bigger plows! We also did a bit of shovelling!
- Coordinate a Community Garage Sale in Hunt Club Park.
- Hold our annual Summer Festival with many of your favourites activities. We had the best attendance ever!
- Attend workshops for initiatives happening in the community including Violence Against Women and community policing.
- Forward updates from Constable Burleau that were key to community safety.
- Meet monthly with Councillor Bradley to share community information and forward key information from her office to the community.
- Conduct polls to ask residents how they would like to see certain community improvements handled.
- Support our local businesses and organizations through our festivals.
- If you have ideas on what we might do next year, we would love to hear those ideas!



Ottawa South | Ottawa-Sud

Your community MPP | Votre député communautaire





Our Office 1883 Bank St Unit D, Ottawa, ON KIV 7Z9

